
Discrimination and hypertension risk among 
African Americans in the Jackson Heart Study
Purpose of the study
African Americans have higher rates of high blood pressure (or hypertension) compared to other racial or 
ethnic groups in the United States. One reason for this could be racial discrimination or unfair treatment. Using 
the Jackson Heart Study, researchers looked at how reports of discrimination were related to the chance of 
getting high blood pressure between visit 1 (2000-2004) and visit 3 (2008-2013) among African Americans.

Major findings
  •		 More than half of African Americans (52%) who did not have high blood pressure at the first visit had 
		  it by the third visit.

  •		 Participants who reported a lot (compared to a little) of discrimination during their lifetime had a greater  
		  chance of getting high blood pressure between visit 1 and visit 3. 

  •		 Some people reported that high levels of stress resulted from discrimination over their lifetime. This stress  
		  was also related to a greater chance of getting high blood pressure.

Take away message
Racial discrimination that occurs over the lifetime of many African Americans may increase their chance of 
getting high blood pressure over time. Healthcare providers (including doctors, nurses and public health 
workers) could monitor how a stressor such as discrimination may affect their patients’ blood pressure. 
They could then connect them to resources that reduce stress and promote heart health. Public policies that 
address discrimination may improve the health of African Americans.
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